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Minutes of Donegal Local and Community Development Committee 
in County House, Lifford at 10am on 2 December 2014
 

Attendance: 

Members - Seamus Neely, Cllr Niamh Kennedy, Cllr Martin McDermott, Micheal Mac Giolla Easbuig, Maire O’Leary, Shaun Purcell, Jim Slevin, Susan McLoughlin, Susan McCauley, Martin McBride, Emmett Johnston, James O’Donnell, Noreen Ní Mhaoldomhnigh
Apologies:  Cllr Marie Therese Gallagher, Paul Hannigan, Anthony Doogan, Jan Feenstra, PJ Hannon

Chief Officer – Micheál Ó hÉanaigh apologies and Paddy Doherty assumed this role.
Secretariat - Charles Sweeney, Christina O’Donnell

Attending – Margaret Fitzgerald, Caroline Britton, Loretta McNicholas, Barney McLaughlin, Denis Kelly, Sinead Harkin, Eamonn Brown. 
Welcome 

Seamus Neely, Chief Executive, Donegal County Council and Chairperson of LCDC welcomed all and especially the new members form the PPN to the LCDC meeting and apologies were noted. 
1. Minutes of previous meeting

Minutes were proposed by James O’Donnell and seconded by Jim Slevin.

2. Matters Arising form the minutes
None

3. Update on Preparation  of Local Economic and Community Plan 

Denis Kelly, Central Planning Unit, Donegal County Council gave an overview of process to date, that the consultation opened in August, the focus group meetings have taken place and the report on the submissions received is available on the Council website.  

Next steps are that additional focus groups will take place in December and submissions to close work will then focus on producing a Draft LECP plan.
Copies of previous presentations of the LECP will be circulated to the members. 

4. Update on PPN Establishment 
Charles Sweeney, Administrative Officer, Donegal County Council gave an update on the Plenary meeting of the Public Participation Network (PPN) 
380 groups were invited to the first Plenary with 240 groups represented.  The PPN Secretariat of 19 representatives was selected with 3 representatives from each electoral pillar and 2 from each Municipal District.  
The four representatives for the LCDC were selected one form Environment Pillar, one from Social Inclusion Pillar and two from the Community & Voluntary Pillar. 
Seamus Neely acknowledged this was a considerable amount of work and said well done to all involved. 

5. Update on SICAP Programme
Paddy Doherty, Deputy Chief Officer, requested that LCDC members who had an interest in relation to the SICAP item to declare their interest so they could excuse themselves from the meeting for the duration of the item on the SICAP programme., Cllr Martin McDermott, Micheal Mac Giolla Easbuig, Shaun Purcell, Jim Slevin, Martin McBride and Noreen Ní Mhaoldomhnigh excused themselves from the meeting. 
Eamonn Brown, Senior Staff Officer, Donegal County Council gave an overview of the process to date and outlined that the Local Authority Evaluation team will be Loretta McNicholas, Eamonn Brown and Charles Sweeney.

LCDC Evaluation Sub Committee of one statutory and 2 non statutory was appointed as follows:
Susan McCauley proposed by Cllr Niamh Kennedy and seconded by James O’Donnell

James O’Donnell Proposed by Emmett Johnston and seconded by Cllr Niamh Kennedy

Cllr Niamh Kennedy proposed by Maire O’Leary and seconded by James O’Donnell

On conclusion of item 5, the LCDC members who had excused themselves rejoined the meeting.  Paddy Doherty advised of the formation of the LCDC evaluation sub committee.
6. Update on Donegal LCDC LEADER – Rural Development Proposal
Loretta McNicholas, Research and Policy Officer, Donegal County Council give a progress report on the Expression of Interest for Donegal being worked on as a collaborative measure by IDP, DLDC, LEO, Comhar na nOilean and Udaras with a submission due by end of January.  

Farming statistics handout circulated with overview on the “Changing Agricultural Landscape in County Donegal – an analysis of the Agricultural Census from 1991, 2000 & 2010. 
7. AOB
· Meeting of the 13th January rescheduled to the 2nd February 2015 10am in Lifford.
· Micheal Mac Giolla Easbuig acknowledged the work to date in the development of the various programmes that are being advanced by the LCDC.
